MINUTES

HART COUNTY BOARD OF FAMILY AND CHILDREN SERVICES

The regular monthly meeting of the DFCS Board was held Tuesday, August 26, 2009 at 4:00 p.m. in the DFCS Board room.

Attending were Alice Worthan, Charles Oliver, Earnestine White, John Williamson and Interim Director Mark Akridge.

The minutes of the July meeting were approved as presented.  Office of Family Independence and Office of Child Protection reports were shared with the Board.  The County funds expenditures report was shared with the Board.              
Two new Board members were welcomed.  John Williamson Sr. will serve the unexpired term of Will Carter.  Mr. Williamson’s term will expire on June 30, 2011.  Earnestine White will serve a 5 year term.  Ms. White’s term will expire on June 30, 2014.  Mela Banks was not reappointed to the Board.        

Alice Worthan was elected Board Chairperson and Charles Oliver was elected Vice-Chairperson.  

Due to the continued budget crisis, the Board voted again to decline the $15.00 monthly State Board Compensation.  The Board hopes this small amount of money can be used elsewhere to help meet the budget.    
The Director reviewed the DFCS Training for County Board Members power point presentation.  The Director also shared a memo concerning Confidentiality and DFCS Board dated September 26, 2008.   

Director reported as follows:

· The Director shared a recent e-mail from DHR Commissioner concerning additional staff furloughs.  All staff will be furloughed a total of 12 days by the end of the fiscal year.  The DFCS office will be closed on each of these furlough days.        

· The Director informed the Board that Franklin and Hart Counties continue to share staff.      

Meeting adjourned.  
The next Board meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, Wednesday, September 30, 2009 at 4:00 p.m.
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